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JANUARY WORK DAY 

 

 
This month’s workday will be Saturday January 14, 2006, from 10:00am to 
5:00pm.  Weather permitting we’ll be working on the following projects: painting 
the new fence up front, clearing old ties and rail from the right-of-way, assessing 
the Ballast Car for further repairs, checking WSLCo 222 to see what parts need to 
be adjusted or fabricated on the brake system, and checking other cars to see 
what repairs and maintenance will be needed before the operating season begins 
in April. 
 
 
 
 

RESULTS OF THE ANNUAL MEETING 

 
We had a very good holiday dinner and annual meeting in December.  Good food, 
good company, and a very entertaining and instructive presentation by Bill Wulf 
on Teaming in the Santa Cruz Mountains.  The slate of officers for 2006 was 
elected by acclamation, and Barbara Culp has agreed to again be our General 
Manager. So, the Board of Directors for 2006 is: 
 

President:   Karen Blanor 
Vice-President: Ken Underhill 
Secretary:   Andrew Cary 
Treasurer:   Trudy Frank 
Director-at-large:  Steve Blanor 
Director-at-large:  John Stutz 
General Manager: Barbara Culp 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 
The Society for the Preservation of Carter Railroad Resources is a registered 501(c)(3) 
non-profit organization. Membership dues and contributions are tax deductible. 
 
The Carter Narrow Gauge Chronicles is the newsletter of the S.P.C.R.R.  It is currently 
published on a monthly basis.  The submission deadline is the 3rd Friday of each month – 
submissions should be sent to newsletter@spcrr.org or PO Box 783, Newark, CA, 94560. 
 
 

Upcoming Work Days, Meetings and Events at Ardenwood 
 

 
    SPCRR Work Day      Saturday, January 14 
    SPCRR Work Day      Saturday, February 11 
    SPCRR Work Day & General Meeting   Saturday, March 18 
 

 

Other Events of Interest 

     
    O-Scale West, Santa Clara     Fri-Sat, Feb 3-4 
    21st Sn3 Symposium, Seattle    Fri-Sun, Feb 17-19 
    Winterail, Stockton      Saturday, March 11 
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